
 

 

ISSUE4  –     24th February 2017     Office Hours - 8:30am to 4:00pm - Monday to Thursday 
                                                                                       9:00am to 3.30pm - Friday 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
This week has been another 
busy week for Paynesville 
PS.   
Swimming lessons began for 
our Prep students as well as 
our Grade 5&6 students.  
The students’ are doing well 
organising themselves for 
lessons and trying to 
remember to take wet 
bather’s home!  Thank you 
to the parents and carers 
who assist with these days 
to help things run smoothly. 
 
Our focus on swimming safety continued with our Grade 3,4,5&6 students participating in the 
Life Saving Victoria “Open Water Safety” day on Wednesday.  Students were able to 
participate in this program due to the hard work from Chrisine Boucher.  Christine is one of 
our parents who has worked tirelessly to raise money and secure the support needed to run 
this program in regional communities.  Our students had a fantastic day down at the foreshore 
learning about water safety in open environments.  They participated in activies like boogie 
board rescues, open water survival, using life jackets and also learnt about rips, dangers and 
river safety.  Students also participated in a CPR update.  Life Saving Victoria were very 
impressed with our students participation on the day. 

Swimming Timetable 
Session (1)              12.00 – 12.45pm 
Session (2)              12.45 – 1.30pm 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS – TERM 1 

 
GR 5&6   (1)          

PREP       (2) 

 
Feb 23, 24, 27, March 3, 6,10,17,20,24,27 
 
 

      MARCH 
3rd School Photo Day 
3rd Relay for Life afternoon 
13th Labour Day – Public Holiday 
31st End of Term 1 

TERM 1 - Wednesday January 

27
th

 to Thursday March 24
th

  
TERM 2 – Monday 11

th
 April  to 

Friday 24
th

 June 
TERM 3 - Monday July 11

th
 

to Friday September 16
th 

TERM 4 - Monday October 3
th

 to 

Tuesday December 20
th 

BLUE HOUSE RED HOUSE GOLD HOUSE GREEN HOUSE 

 



 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

School Council Elections 
Nominations are open to join our committed group of School Councillors. If you have a 

passion for providing our children with the best possible standard of education then please 

consider putting your hand up. We have a very strong Council who work closely with staff to 

govern the direction and effectiveness of the school. Meetings are conducted twice a term on 

a Thursday. Nomination forms are available at the office and must be received by Friday 

March 3rd. 

 



Prep Class meet Local Artist 
Tracey McKeown visited our 
prep students this week to talk 
about a new project being 
commissioned by East 
Gippsland Shire to brighten the 
bollards in the Bairnsdale mall 
with artworks.  (Tracey was part 
of the team who designed and 
painted the mural on the wall 
at Aldi in Bairnsdale). 
The proposed project will be a 
collaboration of local artists and 
school kids. Where the school 
children (preps) design a 
character and a local artist 
chooses the one that works 

with their style of art and incorporates into an artwork to then be photographed and vinyl 
wrapped around the bollards.  The bollards will display the child's name and school along with 
the artist.  We were very excited to meet with Tracey about this opportunity. 
 

Friday March 3rd 

Next Friday the 3rd March is a big day for Paynesville Primary School.  
We start the day with our School Photos.  Photo envelopes have been 
sent home to families and these are due ON THE DAY.  Photos will be 
taken in the morning.   
 

 
Our Prep and Grade 5/6 students will also have their swimming lessons on the 
day.  Prep and Grade 5/6 students will have to put bathers on AFTER PHOTOS.   
 
 

In the afternoon we will be having our PURPLE AFTERNOON to support 
Relay for Life.  The event starts at 1:15pm until 3:00pm.  Students have 
had participation notes sent home with sponsorship forms.   If you do 
not wish to walk or run laps then a gold coin donation for wearing 
purple is also an option.  Please note that Purple colours cannot be 
worn until AFTER SCHOOL PHOTOS. 

 



Congratulations Matt 

and Lisa 
Congratulations to the Henery family 
who welcomed little Bradie.  Bradie 
has been to school to visit big brother 
Brodie and Bridie’s classrooms and 
even Mr. Werrett snuck in a cuddle! 
 

 

 

 

PUBLIC NOTICES… 
BAIRNSDALE HOCKEY CLUB registration nights March 8th and 15th.  

4:00pm to 6:30pm.  Under 11, 13, 15 & 18’s.  Open and Women 

competitions.  Age is as of 1/1/2017.  Further information is available 

by emailing; president.bairnsdalehc@gmail.com 

 

 

 





 


